






The Committee strongly recommended that Mr Langridge, should he decide to employ any drivers 
in the future, enter into written contracts with those drivers, which would oblige them to inform him 
if they were convicted of any offences or if their medical circumstances changed to the extent that 
if affected their ability to safely drive a PPV. 

The Committee asked Mr Langridge to briefly leave the meeting while it discussed his application 
further. Mr Langridge offered his thanks to Mr camster for his assistance with the application, left 
the meeting at 14:21 and returned at 14:34. 

The Committee unanimously decided to approve the application on the proviso that Mr Langridge 
obtained permission from the owner of 3 Thomas Keig Road (his son) to be used as an approved 
operating centre. It also clarified that it was approving the entirety of Mr Langridge's application, to 
add a second ply for hire vehicle and a second operating centre. 

Mr Langridge left the meeting at 14:39. 

After meeting note: At 17:29, the RTLC office received an email from Mr Langridge's son, 
confirming that he was happy for his home address, 3 Thomas Keig Road, to be used as an approved 
operating centre. 

Urgent Matters as Approved by the Chair 

There were no other urgent matters that had not previously been discussed. As a result, the meeting 
closed at 14:40. 

Noel Capewell 
Secretary 
Road Transport Licensing Committee 
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The minutes were signed by the Chair 
Mr G Curphey on 18th April 2023




